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GIS Council Meeting

Wednesday, April 23, 2008
2:30 PM – 4:00 PM

Department of Information Technology (DOIT)
101 East River Drive, Conference Room # 1002A

East Hartford, CT 06108

Members Present:
· Diane Wallace, Chairperson, DOIT

· Mike Varney, DOIT
· Anthony Andosca, CSUS

· Andy Asaro, DOT
· Steve Fish, DEP
· Stuart Fitzgerald, DECD

· Richard Gallacher, Town of Manchester
· Melanie Kerr, DEMHS (for James (Skip) Thomas)

· Tyler Kleykamp, OPM (for Daniel Morley)

· Patrick Ladd, Town of West Hartford
· Stephen Lowery, Town of Tolland

· George Pohorilak, DPS

· Scott Roberts, Town of South Windsor
· Erik Snowden, Regional Planning (CRCOG)
· Beth Stewart-Kelly, Military (for LTC Gerald Luwkowski)

Members Absent:
· Dennis Barry, DSS

· Wayne Kasacek, DOA
· Bill Palomba, DPUC

· Derek Phelps, Siting Council 

· Raymond Philbrick, DPW
· Sandy Prisloe, UConn
· Scott Szalkiewicz, DPH

Guest Attendance:
· Janet Ainsworth, DPS

· Bernard Asimonye, DOIT

· Brenda Bergeron, DEMHS

· Lynn Bjorklund, USGS

· Dan Czaja, DPS

· Robert Kasica, DOT

· Erik Madsen, DDS

· Stephanie Macuga, Tighe & Bond

· Brad Overturf, DOT

· Bryan Pavlik, DPS-OSET

· Peter Sandgren, DEMHS

· Roslyn Selsky, CAES

· Jim Spencer, DOT

Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 2:35 p.m. by Chairperson Diane Wallace.  
Review of the March 26, 2008 Minutes

Chairperson Wallace entertained a motion to accept the March 26, 2008 GIS Council meeting minutes as written.  Council member Patrick Ladd moved the motion and Council member Scott Roberts seconded the motion.  Chairperson Wallace asked for discussion; no discussion ensued.  12 members of the GIS Council were present and voting; all voted in favor of accepting the minutes as written and the motion carried.
Data and Inventory Assessment Working Group
 

Data and Inventory Assessment Working Group Chairperson, Jim Spencer, reported that the group continues to work on reports and various activities.  The following is an update from members of the sub-groups:
· LUCA – Census Update: Dan Czaja, DPS, reports that the census updating was completed and delivered to Governor Rell on April 4, 2008.  There were 101 towns with 118,000 updates recorded.  The updates were categorized as follows:

· 47,000 NEW single-family housing units;
· 67,000 multi-family housing units requiring further analysis; and

· 4,000 census addresses requiring updating.
· Addressing Data Layer: Dan Czaja reports continued work on the subcommittee’s business plan, specifically focusing on the following recommendations which will result in the most beneficial data types:
· Development of a statewide standardization guideline for Connecticut’s municipal and tribal government addressing authorities;

· Development of a statewide address point later for Connecticut that will meet the data needs of all levels of government (federal, state, regional, local, and tribal), and be accurately maintained and current; and

· Development of a statewide addressing grant program to assist municipalities with collecting, updating, and managing the address data layer. 

For more information about the Data and Inventory Assessment Working Group, please contact:

· James Spencer, Chairperson, Data Inventory and Assessment Working Group

860-594-2014

Email: James.Spencer@po.state.ct.us
Training and Education Working Group
Training and Education Working Group Co-Chairperson, Peter Sandgren, reports that the group is currently preparing its second quarterly newsletter.  The purpose of the newsletter is to communicate Geo-News from current GIS related activities within the State of Connecticut.  Please contact the working group for the contribution of articles and information.
· The Training and Education website has been, and continues to be, updated with the latest resources for training and educational seminars and meetings, podcasts, and blogs.  Please visit the website for more information at: http://www.ct.gov/gis/cwp/view.asp?a=3033&q=410296.
· The Training and Education working group would like to establish a “Who’s Who” in Connecticut GIS.  The group is reviewing the State of New York’s initiatives where “Survey Monkey” is utilized to create and maintain a contact list.    
· The Group has also contacted DEP’s Office of Long Island Sound Programs about their work.  A representative has offered to give an overview of their latest project at the next council meeting.
For more information, please contact:

· Sandy Prisloe, Co-Chairperson, Training and Education Working Group

860-345-5229

Email: Sandy.Prisloe@uconn.edu
Legal and Security Working Group

Legal and Security Working Group member, Attorney Brenda Bergeron, reports that House Bill No. 5643 “An Act Exempting Certain Public Service Company Records From Disclosure” is continuing its movement through the Legislature.  House Bill No. 5323 “An Act Concerning the Department of Information Technology” is awaiting Governor Rell’s signature.  For the latest updates on these and other bills, please view the Connecticut General Assembly website at: http://cga.ct.gov.

For more information, please contact:

· Brenda Bergeron, Legal and Security Working Group

860-256-0816

Email: Brenda.Bergeron@po.state.ct.us
Finance Working Group
 

Finance Working Group Chairperson, Steve Fish, reports that the group is working to define its charter and how to identify and secure funding for various initiatives.  
For more information, please contact:

· Steve Fish, Finance Working Group

860-424-3642

Email: Steve.Fish@po.state.ct.us
NSGIC:
Council member Michael Varney reports that Steve Anderson will provide an update regarding the 2008 Mid-year NSGIC conference at DOIT on Wednesday, May 7th from 10:00 a.m. until 12:00 p.m.

Jim Spencer, DOT, has been appointed as Connecticut’s official NSGIC representative.  
· For more information, please visit the National States Geographic Information Council (NSGIC) website at: www.nsgic.org.
Other Business
Presentation of the DOT Photolog Unit
Bradley Overturf and Robert Kasica presented information regarding the Photolog Unit of the Department of Transportation.  The Division of Research within the Photolog Unit, has collected and automated high definition pictures which have been utilized by maintenance, sign shops, and others to improve inventory data collection.  The DOT began photologging in 1973 and has made technological advancements throughout the years to include the conversion to DVD and an Agency-wide client-server distribution.  This information has also been offered to RPOs and municipalities.  The latest disk set for 2007 is available and, if necessary, can be customized for specific uses.  
For more information, please contact:
· Brad Overturf, Photolog Unit, DOT
     860-258-0319

     Brad.Overturf@po.state.ct.us
· Robert Kasica, Photolog Unit, DOT

860-258-0314

Robert.Kasica@po.state.ct.us
Presentation of Municipal Use of GIS (Town of Manchester)
Rich Gallacher representing the Town of Manchester, presented information regarding the desktop use of GIS in municipalities.  Municipalities invest in GIS for several reasons:

· To save time and money,

· To increase efficiency, accuracy, and productivity,
· To improve communication and collaboration, 

· To assist in better decision-making and streamline workflows,
· To aid in the budgeting process, and 

· To ease access to database information and improve citizen access to the Government.

Other applications of GIS within the municipalities are tax collection, tax mapping, E-911 dispatch, sign inventory for Public Works, lane painting, plow routes, emergency management, school site analysis, and neighborhood assessment and foreclosure mapping.
For more information, please contact:

· Rich Gallacher, Town of Manchester

     860-647-3062

RichG@ci.manchester.ct.us
Presentation of Municipal Use of GIS (Town of South Windsor)
Scott Roberts representing the Town of South Windsor, presented information regarding the mobile GPS/inventory usage of GIS in municipalities.  Throughout the GIS website, various tools are utilized for property information and assessment, customization of maps, Abutter’s notification, and pre-formed templates that may be submitted via mobile phone for real-time, direct communications with the database.  
For more information, please contact:

· Scott Roberts, Town of South Windsor

860-644-2511, Ext # 288
Robert@southwindsor.org
Council member Varney reports that the Pictometry sub-license user agreements and warehouses in municipalities, RPOs, and agencies are ready for distribution once an original signature for the license agreement is received.  He will work with DEMHS to coordinate and communicate a training schedule.
Adjournment

Chairperson Wallace adjourned the meeting at 4:10 p.m.  [image: image2.png]
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